
AAUW Northville-Novi 

Annual Meeting 

May 12, 2020 

Virtual Meeting due to Coronavirus Pandemic  

Present: Members of AAUWNN 

Invocation: Rev. June Marshall Smith 

Call to Order: President Kearns call the meeting to order at 7:17 p.m. A quorum was present (28 

people). 

Minutes: The minutes of the May, 2019 Annual Meetings were sent electronically. These minutes were 

submitted and approved at the August 2019 Board meeting.  

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer Joyce Murdock read the report to us. An unaudited financial report for 

the year was submitted. 

Election of Officers: Nominations Chair: Joan Cotton 

 President: Jane Hecker – 2 years 

 Programs: Patti Domin – 1 year 

 Membership: Corinne Vincent 0- 1 year 

 Secretary: Mary Arnold – 2 years 

 Nominations: Karen Z – 3 years 

 Nominating Committee: Rhonda York – 1 year (Backfill Jane Hecker for one year) 

Corrections were added to the minutes to include the length of service for each newly elected officer by 

Carol Murchison, on 9-6-2020, secretary at the August Board Meeting.    

Nominations were voted on electronically and all passed unanimously.  

Keynote Speaker: Dr. April Vallerand "My Path to Success and Research into Pain Management" was 

presented via zoom which is available on the website. She was introduced by June Marshall Smith. 

Scholarships: Marcia Horngren announced scholarship winners from Novi High School, Kashika Chhabra 

and Kostantina Angjelovski. Northville High School scholarships have not yet been awarded because the 

high school closed before applications were completed, however, the scholarship is expected to be 

awarded on May 13th. This year, each school was awarded one academic and one needs-based 

scholarship.  

2020 AAUWNN Named Honoree: Carol Murchison 

2020-2021 Membership: We have three free memberships available to the branch and winners will be 

drawn on June 1st.  

President's Message: Kearns read her message over video link which can be accessed via the website. 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:42 p.m. 



Submitted: Susan Schanne, Secretary  

 


